SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of December 5, 2007
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard, Kenneth Joseph and Gary Hursey, Deputy Town Clerk Debbie Allsup and Attorney Alex Libell
Absent:  None
Others:  None
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 
Gary Hursey made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting as presented and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

SENIOR REPORT

Glenn Loyet reported the last Senior Committee meeting was on November 28, 2007 in which the committee discussed the Christmas Party to be held on Thursday, December 06, 2007.  There were 140 tickets available and only approximately 10 tickets still available.  The dinner will be catered by Schroeder’s Catering and Joe Powell will be the entertainment for the evening.  The Valentine’s Party scheduled for February 14th, 2008 was also discussed.  Loyet stated all the members of the Senior Committee work very hard on the dinners.
There will be no meeting in December so the next meeting will be on January 23rd, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at the O’Fallon Township Building.

YOUTH REPORT
Kenneth Joseph reported the Youth Committee has changed the date for the Caroling from December 10th to December 12th due to the Appreciation Dinner on the 10th.
The next meeting will be on December 12th following the Caroling.
AFTER PROM REPORT
None.
PLANNING REPORT
None.
TRUSTEES REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet stated he had attended the November conference and was very pleased with the turn out for the meetings.  He also stated he was disappointed that the Trustees Division will be going back to one conference a year instead of two.  

Trustee Gary Hursey requested the Township get another legal opinion on the ability to post the minutes of the Road District meetings on the Township’s website
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated the Township was able to donate $1,000 to both the Food Pantry and the Needy Family Committee from the rummage sale proceeds.  This is made possible by the volunteers which work the sales every month.
The 2008 Holiday Schedule was presented and accepted to be the same as in previous years.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Ahle stated the generator donated by District 90 is being connected to the Food Pantry by O’Fallon Electric.
NEW BUSINESS
Supervisor Ahle stated the first meeting in January will be on Wednesday, January 2nd, 2008 and wanted to verify that there will be enough board members present for a quorum to hold the meeting.  All members stated they would be present for the meeting.

The O’Fallon Chamber will be having their Holiday Party on Tuesday, December 11th from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. at the Frieze Harley-Davidson store.
Trustee Joseph Hubbard entertained the possibility of creating a pamphlet to explain the tax levies.  A discussion followed. 
Trustee Gary Hursey stated he has purchased a website under the name of ofallontownship.com with the intention of scanning the minutes and budgets of the Road District to be compiled on the site. A discussion followed.
Trustee Glenn Loyet stated he does not understand why the Highway Commissioner doesn’t levy separately where applicable to keep the portion of the levy that goes to the City of O’Fallon. A discussion followed.
Supervisor Ahle stated he has begun to work on the preparation of the next Town Fund and General Assistance Fund budgets.  He plans to begin discussing the budget in late January or February.  The 2008-2009 budgets are required to be filed with the County by the last day in June 2008.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $8,110.15
                   General Assistance             2,636.48
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
None.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Gary Ahle to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:35 P.M.
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